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UMMC URGES FIREWORKS SAFETY THIS FOURTH OF JULY 
  
Media contact: Matt Westerfield at (601) 984-1104 or mwesterfield@umc.edu. download an unedited 
high-resolution interview with Dr. Summers, go here http://tinyurl.com/n4449u6 

JACKSON, Miss. — As Independence Day approaches, residents across Mississippi are loading up on 
fireworks to celebrate the nation’s independence with no shortage of spectacle. But those pyrotechnics 
bring inherent risks. 

Dr. Richard Summers, chair of the Department of Emergency Medicine at the University of Mississippi 
Medical Center, said he’s seen fewer fireworks-related injuries in recent years, but with the Fourth of July 
a couple of days away, he cautions Mississippians not to let down their guard. Though seldom, injuries 
caused by fireworks accidents are significant, he said. 

“Particular injuries that we worry about are ones that involve the eyes or hands or burns,” he said. “We 
recommend adult supervision at all times, wear protective goggles and also don’t ever light a firework 
while holding it in your hand.” 

Celebrating the Fourth of July can be fun and safe, Summers says, as long of people exercise appropriate 
caution and control. 
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Please forward this message to colleagues who might be interested. If you wish to be removed from this 
list or know of a colleague to add, send an e-mail message to:  LAGriffin@umc.edu. 

The University of Mississippi Medical Center, located in Jackson, is the state’s only academic medical 
center. UMMC encompasses five health science schools, including medicine, nursing, health related 
professions, dentistry and graduate studies, as well as the site where University of Mississippi pharmacy 
students do their clinical training. The Medical Center’s health-care enterprise includes five hospitals in 
the University Hospitals and Health System, and University Physicians, the faculty group practice. The 
Medical Center’s threefold mission is to educate tomorrow’s health-care professionals, conduct innovative 
research to improve human health, and to provide the highest quality care available to the state’s 
population. A major goal of the Medical Center is the improvement of the health of Mississippians and the 
elimination of health disparities.  For more information, contact the Division of Public Affairs at 601-984-
1100 or visit us on the Web at umc.edu/publicaffairs 
 
 
 


